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TOWN OF STANFORD
PLANNING BOARD 

MEETING OF 10-27-2010
PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

Conrad Levenson

James Fouts

Gerry Fernandez
Thomas Angell

Also in Attendance: Johanna Shafer, liaison to the Town Board, and David Clouser, engineering consultant.
PUBLIC HEARINGS:

GERMOND LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT-

Mr. Germond presented the affidavit of publication of the notice of public hearing, published in The Poughkeepsie Journal on October 19, 2010. Mr. Butts opened the hearing and asked for comments from the public. Mr. Gilhooley of the Stanford Fire District stated that the Fire District owns an adjacent property and has no problem with the application. There being no further comments, Mr. Angell moved to close the public hearing. Mr. Levenson seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.
MILLBROOK SCHOOL ZOO PARKING SITE PLAN/SPECIAL PERMIT-

Mr. Schnoor presented the affidavit of publication of the notice of public hearing, published in The Poughkeepsie Journal on October 18, 2010, and certified mail receipts from the mailed notices. Mr. Butts opened the hearing and asked for comments from the public. With no comments from the public, Mr. Angell moved to close the public hearing. Mr. Levenson seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.
BUSINESS:

GERMOND LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT-

Mr. Germond presented final plans and the Mylar for signing. Mr. Angell moved to approve Mr. Germond’s application for a lot line adjustment at 11 Burdick Way in Stanfordville, NY. Mr. Royall seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Mr. Butts signed the Mylar and asked that Mr. Germond provide a copy of the plans after they are signed by the Department of Health.
MILLBROOK SCHOOL ZOO PARKING SITE PLAN/SPECIAL PERMIT-

Mr. Rennia presented preliminary plans for Zoo parking improvements and noted that there are currently no footbridge design plans, and requested that a stream disturbance permit be a condition of approval. Mr. Butts responded that the application should be phased rather than conditional if the School hopes to gain approval to start construction of the parking area before the end of the year. Mr. Rennia and Mr. Clouser revised the submitted plans to identify phases I, II, and III, making the foot bridge and trail phase II. 
The Board discussed proposed signage with the applicant and agreed that it be presented as part of phase II, as the parking lot will need to grow grass and will not be in use prior to phase II. Mr. Butts asked that the applicant return before the Board at the November 17, 2010 meeting with signage details.
Mr. Angell moved to approve Phase I of the Zoo Parking Improvement Site Plan and Special Permit with the following conditions: Two (2) parking lots and driveways only are included as Phase I, the location of signage will be shown on Phase I plans, and the discharge pipe will be shortened. Mr. Fernandez seconded. Discussion: Mr. Butts asked that he be contacted when Mr. Clouser approves the plans to be signed. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.
MILLBROOK SQUASH COURTS-

The Board reviewed Mr. Clouser’s comments with the applicant. Mr. Fouts reviewed the Short Environmental Assessment Form and moved that, based on the application and its supporting documents, including the Millbrook School Master Plan environmental assessment in 2009, the application will not have a significant adverse environmental impact and a Negative Declaration be made by the Board. Mr. Angell seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Mr. Angell moved to schedule a public hearing for the November 17, 2010 meeting. Mr. Fouts seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Ms. Turck will notify the Town of Washington of the public hearing on this application.
GEORGIOPOULOS MINOR SUBDIVISION AND SPECIAL PERMIT-
Mr. Graminski presented updated plans to the Board with minor changes including a shift in the caretaker’s cottage location in order to preserve a stone wall and tree line, and a new location for the pool and pool house on open and mowed lawn on lot #2. The existing pool will be removed. Mr. Graminski informed the Board that he has met with some of the neighbors to explain the specific plans. The Board reviewed photographs of existing buildings proposed to be moved or demolished. Mr. DiBiase explained that the existing guest cottage is unknown in age, is timber frame and stick built, with the timber most likely preserved for aesthetics. The existing guest cottage will be removed as well as an existing pole barn, and the existing residence will be moved. 
The Board discussed a possible site visit. Mr. Angell moved to schedule a special meeting for the purpose of a site visit at 10am on Saturday November 13, 2010 at 893 Duell Road. Mr. Fouts seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Ms. Turck will post notice in Town Hall and alert the media. 

The Board reviewed David Clouser’s letter, dated September 12, 2010. Mr. Graminski informed the Board that an updated habitat suitability report will be provided to the Board and Mr. Clouser, along with a long form EAF. He reported that he researched the property on the SHPO website and found there to be no significant historic structures, and spoke to the Town Historian, Dot Burdick, who didn’t believe there to be any significant farm houses in that area. Mr. Butts asked Mr. Clouser to confirm the proper SHPO review process.
Mr. Graminski explained that the proposed machine shed will be partially shielded and agreed to make a note on the plans that there will be no outside storage, as well as add a clearing limits note. He will submit building elevations for both the machine shed and guest cottage. He agreed to forward materials to Mr. Clouser by the 3rd or 4th of November and hopes to start the environmental review process after the site meeting.
OTHER BUSINESS:

The Board reviewed the draft minutes from the September 29, 2010 meeting.  Amendments were made.  Mr. Angell moved to approve as amended.  Mr. Levenson seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.
Mr. Angell moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Levenson seconded. All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.
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Michelle Turck, Planning Board Secretary
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Robert Butts, Chair


